
Item G27
#2002-33 - Awarding Bid for Sanitary Sewer Project 2001-S-5, 
South of State Street & West of Diers Avenue
The Public Works Department, Wastewater Division, and the City Attorney's Department, 
Purchasing Division, submitted a request to award a bid for Sanitary Sewer Project 2001-S-
5.  The project is located west of the intersection of Diers Avenue and south of State Street, 
across from Menards.  The project will make modifications the the sanitary sewer piping and 
manholes in order to reduce turbulence.  The turbulence releases the Hydrogen Sulfide gas 
that caused the damage to the manhole along Diers Avenue south of Capital Avenue that was 
repaired last fall. 

Four bids were received ranging from $43,682.40 to $83,199.20.  The engineer's estimate was 
$59,909.00.  The low bid was submitted by The Diamond Engineering Company, Grand 
Island, Nebraska in the amount of $43,682.40. There are sufficient funds for this purchase in 
account number 530.00.53084.05213. See attached RESOLUTION.

Tuesday, January 22, 2002
Council Session

City of Grand Island

Staff Contact: Steve Riehle, City Engineer/Public Works Director

Council.Now - WindStone Inc.



  Approved as to Form ¤ 
_______________
  January 17, 2002 ¤   City Attorney

R E S O L U T I O N   2002-33

WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island invited sealed bids for Sanitary Sewer Project 2001-
S-5, according to plans and specifications on file with the City Engineer; and

WHEREAS, on January 15, 2002, one bid was received, opened and reviewed; and

WHEREAS, The Diamond Engineering Co. of Grand Island, Nebraska, submitted a bid
in accordance with the terms of the advertisement of bids and plans and specifications and all other statutory
requirements contained therein, such bid being in the amount of $43,682.40; and

WHEREAS, The Diamond Engineering Co.'s bid is less than the engineer’s estimate for
such project.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the bid of The Diamond Engineering Co. of Grand
Island, Nebraska, in the amount of $43,682.40 for Sanitary Sewer Project 2001-S-5 is hereby approved
as the lowest responsive bid.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a contract for such project between the City and such
contractor be entered into, and the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to execute such contract on
behalf of the City of Grand Island.

- - -

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on January 22, 2002.

____________________________________
RaNae Edwards, City Clerk


